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President’s Pen                     Jane DeStefano Programs   Crystal Arthur 
 

Veronica is the owner of Bear 

Thread Designs, Inc. and has 

traveled extensively, teaching 

the art of fusible appliqué, 

using The Appliqué Pressing 

Sheet™. She has demonstrated 

the technique at quilt shows, 

guild meetings and cruises. 

Veronica was taught to sew by 

her grandma at the age of 4. 

Her first project was to sew a button and from there, 

her projects grew. She learned to machine sew by 

accidentally sewing over her finger and has since 

learned the right way to use a sewing machine. 

Growing up she made most of her own clothes, and 

enjoyed making clothes for her children when they 

were growing up. In 1990 she was introduced to 

quilting by her mother-in-law and was hooked. Since 

then, she has taught many classes and workshops. 

She is the owner of Bear Thread Designs, Inc. which is 

the manufacturer of The Applique Pressing Sheet ™, 

Grip-n-Press™, Grip-n-Grip, The Angelina Sheet, 

Stick-n-Press and Sew Clean. Her products were first 

featured in Miniature Quilts Magazine and have also 

been seen in mediums such as, Sewing & Embroidery 

Professionals, Round Bobbin's Newsletter, Fons & 

Porter's Love of Quilting and Quiltmaker. Veronica 

has appeared on American Quilts Creatively on 8 

different shows as well as being featured on QNN.  

 

  Continued on page 2 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Everyone, 

 

I hope everyone is doing well. I am looking 

forward to 2022 programs and workshops. Many 

thanks to Crystal Arthur for our program line up.  

February is membership time, please don't forget 

to register for 2022. The cost is $25.00. 

Our raffle quilt is ready - Jane Ott will have your 

tickets. Please stop by and pick them up. 

Gloria is in charge of Block of the Month - I love 

the quilt she has chosen for us to do and cannot 

wait to see what everyone's blocks look like... 

 

This month I will be hosting on January 24, 2022 

the first BAQG Bee meeting at my home. This is 

an opportunity for us to gather, learn from each 

other and just have fun enjoying the art of 

quilting. I am looking forward to seeing everyone 

and hopefully growing as a group. 

 

Happy quilting, 

Janied 

Hospitality 
 

Refreshments for February, 2022 

Katrina Sommerfeld 

Jane Ott 

Annette Kuder 

Crystal Arthur 

Becky Bradly 

Bonnie Cone 

 

Raw Edge Applique Class 
will be held at Painted 

Pony February 17th, 2022. 

http://www.baytownareaquiltguild.com/
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The Appliqué Pressing Sheet has also been 

featured on many HGTV programs and has 

been used and endorsed by many quilting 

personalities such as, Sue Hausmann of 

America Sews and America Quilts Creatively, 

Debbie Mumm of Mumm's the Word, 

McKenna Ryan of Pine Needle Designs and 

Linda Simmons of Sulky. In the winter of 2001, 

Veronica was the judge for the Liberty County 

Go-Texan Quilt Competition in which the 

winner went on to compete at the Houston 

Livestock Show & Rodeo. She has judged the 

Red Dress competition for Janome Sewing 

Machines, as well as their White on White and 

Embellishment contests in 2007. In 2008 she 

judged the Batson Oil Patch Quilt Show. In 

2002, she demonstrated "Fun with Fusible", the 

art of fusible appliqué, on the Round Bobbin 

Cruise to the Mexican Rivera and returned to 

demo and teach for the 2003, 2005 thru the 2014 

cruises. In 2007 Veronica was the coordinator 

for the fashion show featuring the release of 

Quilting Treasures new fabric line, The Wizard 

of Oz. She had 3 beaded garments in the 

fashion show. Veronica currently teaches at 

stores in the Houston area. 
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Membership 2022 - Lois Tandy & Angie Brown 

It doesn’t seem possible that we are almost in February 2022. 

As a reminder, the directory for 2022 will be completed February 28, 2022 based on the paid membership. 

The yearly dues are $25.00 for individuals. If there are multiple members in one household the dues are $25.00 

for the primary and $12.50 for each subsequent member of the same household. 

You may pay your membership by check or cash. If paying with cash the correct amount is appreciated. 

If you are unable to renew your membership in person, the completed form below with your check to BAQG 

can be mailed to: 

Lois Tandy 

8710 Kensington Court 

LaPorte, TX 77571 

BAYTOWN AREA QUILT GUILD. 2022 MEMBERSHIP 
 

PLEASE PRINT 

Date:_______________ 

Name:_____________________________________________________________________________ 

Address:___________________________________________________________________________ 

City/State/Zip______________________________________________________________________ 

Home Phone:______________________Cell phone:________________Work Phone:___________ 

Birthday (month & Day) __________________________ 

Email:_____________________________________________________________________________ 

All newsletters will be sent via email unless requested by USPS Mail. 

Check number: _________________ 
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Block of the Month                 Gloria Hill 

I am excited to present a block of the month for us 

to work on this year! The pattern is Cinnamon-

Teen Chocolate Figs and Roses by TK Harrison of 

BOM Quilts and Quilt Therapy. We will start out 

doing two blocks this month. You can access the 

pattern by going to BOMQuilts.com or 

quilttherapy.com and look for this pattern. You will 

see her program ran from Feb. 2006 to Jan. 2007. To 

align with our dates, I’m starting with Jan. 2007 

and Feb. 2006 blocks. She also includes a sheet that 

shows fabric yardage. Get creative – you can use 12 

fabrics as she did or you can use less, as I’m doing 

– using only 3 or 4 coordinating fabrics. I will also 

tell you she doesn’t oversize her blocks for the half 

square triangles. So, if you prefer to size them 

down, you may want to start out with a little bigger 

block than 4 5/8. The blocks do not take a lot of 

time to assemble so hopefully won’t take a lot of 

time out of your busy schedules! So, if you’re new 

to our guild, here’s how it works! You bring your 

two completed blocks to our meeting in February 

and your name will be entered for two drawings. If 

you only get one block completed, you will be 

entered into one drawing. As the year goes on, we 

will do one or two blocks per month so that we will 

have all 12 blocks completed by November. I will 

give you information on which block(s) we will do 

each month. Then in December, you can show your 

completed quilt top. The top does not have to be 

quilted and completely finished – just put together. 

We will have a special drawing in December for 

those who bring their top to show. This is my first 

year to do block of the month, so if you have any 

questions, please let me know. If you have any 

difficulty accessing the web site for her pattern 

instructions, let me know and I can try to email to 

you. Her patterns are meant for personal use but 

she has given us permission to use in our guild and 

make copies for our members, so please abide by 

her copyright license and do not distribute 

elsewhere. I look forward to seeing all your colorful 

blocks! Gloria Hill, email: kengloriah@gmail.com or 

text 832-914-6651. 
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Minutes of the BAQG January 2022 General Meeting – Gina Miller 

Janie DeStefano presided over meeting and welcomed all to our new year of meetings. She then recognized 

our five guests. Improvements and updates to our website are being done by Pam Jones and Jayne Clifton.   

There will be a member’s only section which will have a members’ directory, programs, workshops, etc.  There 

is a Quilting Resources section for members and vendors to highlight what they have to offer our members. 

They hope to have the member only section ready by February 15th.  If not done by then, a membership 

directory will be printed.    

The 2022 budget was printed in the December Newsletter. Bonnie Cone made a motion to approve the budget, 

seconded by Vicki Carroll. It was approved. 

Jane DeStefano will open her home for a quilt bee beginning January 24th. It will be open to anyone in the 

guild. The hope is other bees will spring off from this. If you are interested in participating and did not sign up 

at the meeting, please contact Jane. 

Crystal Arthur, Programs, gave a rundown of the programs for the year. Our February meeting will host Lola 

Jenkins as our speaker. Our normal drawings were held for name tag, guest, and member attendance. 

Membership dues cut- off date for inclusion in directory will be end of February.   

Donation Quilt tickets will be available in February. Our annual auction will be in October. Think about 

donating a kit or quilt to the auction.  If you have any ideas, please see Jayne Clifton. 

Articles for newsletter should be sent to Jeannine Cross by January 15th. 

Treasurer’s report was given by Linda Darby. 

Patti Macon, Community Service/special projects thanked everyone for their support last year. We will 

continue to support those charities we have in the past, but if you have suggestions, please let Patti know. She 

read a thank you letter from the Bay Area Homeless Shelter. It highlighted how our donations can lead to their 

ability to help someone. Please bring canned goods or non-perishable items next month to be donated to a 

local food bank.  

Jane gave the Sunshine and Shadows update. Kay Morgan, Gina Miller, and Barbara Pitre have had surgery. If 

you know of others, please let Linda McPike know.   

Gloria Hill presented our block of the month for 2022. The pattern is Cinnamon Teen Chocolate Figs and Roses 

by TK Harrison of BOMQuilts and Quilt Therapy. If you did not get a pattern, you can go to the BOMquilt 

website and print it. We will start with January 2007 block and February 2006 block. There is also a page on 

material information. If you bring your two blocks to our February meeting, you will be entered into a 

drawing for a prize. We will do 1 or 2 blocks each month to get all blocks completed by November and then 

present the completed quilt top in December. We will have a drawing then also for a prize.   

Deloris Ellis, Hospitality, passed around a sign up for food for our upcoming meetings. If you did not sign up, 

please let Deloris know when you can assist in bringing food.   

Two representatives from the Dayton Quilt Guild displayed their donation quilt and had tickets available for 

sale. 

Our business meeting was then adjourned. Our program consisted of a demonstration night. Annette Kuder 

demonstrated applique using the Appliquick Tools. Jane DeStefano demonstrated the Lazy Girl flying geese 

ruler. Crystal Arthur demonstrated the Clearly Perfect Slotted Trimmer Ruler – for half square triangles, and 

Katrina Sommerfeld demonstrated foundation paper piecing. A drawing was held for five prizes given away 

by the presenters. 

 



7 
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

2021 OFFICER 
 

President - Jane DeStefano                      
1st Vice President Programs 2022 – Crystal Arthur 
Asst. 1st Vice President Programs 2023 – Rhonda Lawrence 
2nd VP Membership – Lois Tandy/Angie Brown 
3rd VP Workshops 2022 – Stefanie Baggett 
3rd Asst. VP Workshops 2023 - Annette Kuder 
4th VP Quilt Show 2023  
4th VP Auction 2022 – Jayne Clifton 
5th VP Special Programs (Community Service) – Patti Macon 
Secretary – Gina Miller 
Treasurer – Linda Darby 
Parliamentarian – Kelly Gibson 
Historian – Katrina Sommerfield 
Librarian – Jane Ott 

 
 

2021 COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
 

Newsletter – Jeannine Cross 
Block of the Month – Gloria Hill 
Donation Quilt Committee – Jane Ott 
Door Prizes – Barbara Pitre 
Mini Raffle – Jeannine Cross 
Hospitality – Deloris Ellis 
Show and Tell – Doris Scarbrough 
Sunshine and Shadows – Linda McPike 
Tool Time –  
Website –  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Treasurer’s Report as of January 3, 2022 

 

Balance on hand as of December 6, 2021          $27,360.58 

 

DEPOSITS  

Membership                             $125.00 

Dec. Mtg. – LRC Game                                           198.00 

Donation Quilt                    45.00 

TOTAL DEPOSITS              $368.00 

 

EXPENSES 

Bank Fee                    $ 2.00 

Jane DeStefano – Programs – Meat for Mtg.           200.16 

Love Network – Donation $250 + $60 LRC            310.00 

Pregnancy Resource Ctr- Donation $250+$24 LRC          274.00 

Cedar Bayou Bapt Church Food Bank – LRC           42.00 

Bay Area Homeless Shelter – LRC        

18.00 

Baytown PD Blue Santa – LRC                                 54.00 

I-Storage – Storage Rental 1/2/22-6/1/22                540.00 

Anchor Printing – Donation Quilt Tickets               462.13 

TOTAL EXPENSES          $1,902.29 

 

Balance on hand as of January 3, 2022             $25,826.29 

 

Submitted by Treasurer, Linda Darby with 2021 Treasurer, 

Gloria Hill 
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Quilting with a Friend will keep you in Stitches 

 
• Meetings are held the first Monday of each                                    
  month (except on holidays) at St. Mark’s                                        
  United Methodist Church, 3811 N. Main Street, 
  Baytown, TX    
• Join us Monday, February 7 at 7:00.    

  

 Be sure to shop from our  
newsletter advertisers. 
         
           

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Baytown Area Quilt Guild 
P. O. Box 1531 
Baytown, TX 77522 
 
 
Return Service Requested 

Newsletter                Jeannine Cross 
 
The deadline for article submission for the January 
issue of The Patchwork Pipeline is February 15th. 
Please email your articles to cross59@hotmail.com 


